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June 12, 2020 
 
Board of Commissioners 
of Public Utilities 
P.O. Box 21040 
120 Torbay Road 
St. John's, NL  A1A 5B2 
 
Attention: G. Cheryl Blundon 
   Director of Corporate Services  
   and Board Secretary 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
Re: Application for Approval to Issue a One-Time Bill Credit to Newfoundland Power 

Customers in accordance with Order in Council OC2020-081 
 
On June 1, 2020, Newfoundland Power submitted an application (the “Application”) seeking the 
Board’s approval of, among other things, the provision of a one-time bill credit to its customers in 
accordance with the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador’s directive to the Board in Order in 
Council OC2020-081.   
 
By letter dated June 2, 2020, the Board established a schedule for expedited review of the Application, 
reflecting the practical requirement for timely approval to enable implementation of the bill credit 
process by July 1, 2020. 
 
On June 4, 2020, the Board issued 6 Requests for Information (“RFIs”) in respect of the Application.  
Newfoundland Power responded to the Board’s RFIs on June 8, 2020. 
 
By letters dated June 2, 2020 and June 10, 2020, respectively, the Consumer Advocate and 
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro indicated their support of the Application. 
 
In accordance with the Board’s review schedule for Newfoundland Power’s final submission on the 
Application, we respectfully request that the Board issue an order approving the Application as 
submitted.  If anything further is required from Newfoundland Power, please contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Gerard M. Hayes 
Senior Counsel 
 
ec. Shirley A. Walsh Dennis Browne, Q.C. 
 Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro Browne Fitzgerald Morgan Avis 
 


